
The following Security Advisory (SA) is not available because it is marked “Official Use Only – 
Security-Related Information” and is exempted from public disclosure in accordance with 
10 CFR 2.390. 
 
SA-2011-01, “UNCONTROLLED ACCESS TO RADIOACTIVE MATERIAL IN QUANTITY OF 
  CONCERN” 
 
The Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) issued SA-2011-01 on January 3, 2011, to 
licensees that possess radioactive material in quantities of concern that require additional 
security controls for unescorted access.  The NRC issued this Advisory to remind licensees to 
ensure that access control and authorization measures meet the requirements set forth in NRC 
security orders1or other equivalent Agreement State requirements. The NRC expects that 
licensees will review the information and consider actions, as appropriate, to avoid compliance 
issues. The NRC also provided this Advisory to Agreement States for their information and for 
distribution to their licensees as appropriate. 
  
Note that the Security Advisory contains physical security information and is, therefore, being 
withheld from public disclosure in accordance with 10 CFR 2.390. 
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